The Secretary
Senate Finance & Public Administration Committee
Parliament House
CANBERRA

Dear Sir,

Senator Madigan's Health Insurance Bill 2013

I am not surprised but concerned that you have chosen to waste people's time answering a question that should have been decided by the Parliament without further ado. There is evidence that in the USA and Britain, members of ethnic minorities are killing baby girls because of attitudes they have brought with them to their new homeland. The killing is by abortion which, unfortunately, is legal in this country.

This can never be a good thing. Apart from the evil of abortion itself, this will lead to a dreadful sex imbalance in our country. It is extremely bad in China. Why introduce it here? Anyone caught doing it here should be deported and the medical practitioner involved should be deregistered.

In my view, Medicare funding for abortion should be stopped and State Governments who allow abortion should receive reduced Commonwealth funding. Until then, Senator Madigan's Health Insurance Amendment Bill 2013 is the next best thing. Senator Madigan's Bill has my wholehearted support.

Bruce Nickel